
Kia ora tātou!  
 

We have had a very purposeful couple of weeks, with our main focus being getting to know one another 
and settling into our class and school-wide routines. Our new staff, students and whānau have been 
warmly welcomed and it hardly feels like this is their first year with us! Thanks to our fabulous Home and 
School (aka PTA) who hosted our community picnic last Friday night. This is an important tradition at our 
kura / school and is a fabulous way to connect and build whakawhanaungatanka / relationships - 
especially at the start of a new school year. 
 
This year we are continuing to work alongside our Maths mentors for the second year (of three years). 
Kelly and Mon from DMiC (Developing Mathematical Inquiry Communities - Massey University) worked 
with us last year too. The impact of this approach to teaching maths on the engagement of our students 
in maths lessons has been incredibly positive and our students are also now performing better in maths - 
from how they were performing at the beginning of 2022.  
 
Finally and arguably most importantly, we want to acknowledge the huge challenges that Cyclone 
Gabrielle has created up north - and the challenges that will continue for some time. As a school 
community, we are very familiar with these types of ‘events’ and we are sending our best wishes to all 
those who are affected. Ironically it was this very day, almost to the minute (as I write this), in 2011 that 
our city experienced the life changing Christchurch earthquake. Whilst many of us have moved on from 
this tragedy, the memories and the impact of that event, are never far from our minds - nor the lessons 
learnt. Kia kaha to all! 
 
Please remember that this Friday is a non uniform day to recognise and raise funds for those affected by 
‘Gabrielle’. Please bring a gold coin donation. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
Sally 
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Best wishes to Whaea Tracy and her rōpū (group) who are called Te Ahikaaroa. They're 

performing on Friday at 10.35 - 11.05am. The performances are being streamed live on 

TVNZ or Māori Television.  Also, this year, the organisers of Te Matatini have created a 

'Haka Translate' which translates the brackets into English. To access just go to the Te 

Matatini website and click the link at the top of the page. 

mailto:admin@opawa.school.nz
https://www.tvnz.co.nz/livetv/tvnz-2
https://www.maoritelevision.com/shows/te-matatini-herenga-waka-herenga-tangata-2023
https://tematatini.co.nz/
https://tematatini.co.nz/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mana Ake ‘Phone Call’ opportunity 

What is it?  This is an opportunity to receive a phone call from Alisha Keith one of our  Mana Ake 

kaimahi/team members to discuss any wellbeing and/or mental health issue for you and your 

whānau/family. The kaimahi work alonside the school to promote wellbeing and provide support.  

Kaimahi have a diverse range of skills and include, social workers, counsellors, teachers, youth 

workers and psychologists. 

About Alisha:  My background is in Social Work and my passion is working with children. I love my job and value the 
importance of supporting the well-being of our tamariki. It is a privilege to be a part of supporting them in many different 
ways. I enjoy learning about the tamariki and implementing their interests into the sessions we have, however I can. 
 

How to access it: email lisa@opawa.school.nz; with your name and contact details and Lisa will get back to you to arrange 

an appointment time. 

 
 

Term 1 Dates 
BOT Meeting   TBC 

Whānau Hui 5:30-7pm  1st Mar 

Paid Union Meeting  2nd Mar afternoon 

Swimming Sports at Waltham 2nd Mar 

 Postponement  6th Mar 

HPV Vaccinations Yr 7/8 7th Mar 

Zones Swimming Sport  13th Mar 

Canterbury Swimming Sports 6th Apr 

   

2023 TERM DATES 
Term 1    30th Jan-6th Apr 

Term 2    24th Apr-30th Jun 

Term 3    17th Jul-22nd Sep 

Term 4    9th Oct-15th Dec  

  

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

Welcome to our new students and their 

Whānau/families: Emmett, Fern & Mila Rm1 

 

 

 

Out of Zone Enrolments  

Term 2 2023 
 

If you have a child due to start school in Term 

2, 2023, and you live outside our enrolment 

zone, you need to have completed an Out of 

Zone Application Form by 4pm, Wednesday, 

March 8th (this includes children who already 

have siblings at Te Kura o Ōpāwaho/Opawa 

School and live outside our zone). 

Please ring the school office, 3326374, and 

arrange for an Out of Zone enrolment form to 

either be sent home or collected from the 

school office. 
 

 

Te Ara Tika o Ōpāwa (The right path for Ōpāwa) 

 

Children can earn vouchers for demonstrating our 

school values.  This term’s value is Manaakitaka 

(Respect) and each fortnight six children are selected 

to have a pizza lunch with Sally in the Boardroom.  

The pizzas are generously sponsored by Cassels and 

sons – The Brewery. The following children enjoyed 

pizza with Sally on Monday: Quino Rm1, Isla & Lillie 

Rm4, Devon Rm5 and Abel & Ella Rm10. 

 

Six children are also selected with Gotchas, who can 

then have a day in mufti with their buddy.  The 

following children were selected: Thom Rm13, 

Austin, Rory & Louie Rm17 and James & Benjamin 

Rm19. 

 

mailto:lisa@opawa.school.nz


 

 

 

School Uniform 

Our uniform supplier is: Mainland Uniforms 

     189 Peterborough Street 

     City 

     Phone: 377-6771 

Uniform Dress:   Students are expected to take pride in their appearance. 

 Please see http://www.opawa.school.nz/uniform.html for the full Ōpāwa School uniform. 

 The uniform should be clean, tidy and named. 

 Only the long sleeved Ōpāwa School undergarment (gunmetal grey) should be visible under the Ōpāwa polo 

shirt. 

 Socks/tights - plain navy, black or white. 

 Shoes must be black, brown or predominantly white trainers, leather shoes or sandals. 

 School sun hats must be worn in Terms 1 and 4.  Plain black or beige bucket/wide brimmed hat or cap. 

 No nail polish and/or makeup to be worn at school. 

 Coloured hair is not appropriate. 

 Hair accessories: plain black, nave or orange headbands, ties, ribbons, bows or clips.  Ties, ribbons, bows or 
clips to be no longer than 8cm in diameter. 

 Drawing on skin and tattoo transfers are not acceptable. 

 One piece swimming togs are recommended. 

 No jewellery should be worn except watches and ear studs or sleepers.  No other earrings.  Any other jewellery, 
including rings and necklaces can be a safety hazard and are not to be worn at school.  All jewellery must be 
removed for sport.  Variations due to cultural or religious beliefs are allowed on written request from 
parents/caregivers. 

 

The final decision on all matters relating to the uniform resides with the principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 

To place an order for your child, simply visit 

www.subway.co.nzschools , log on, select 

SUBWAY School Lunch Programme – 

Ferrymead Branch and follow the instructions 

to place an order before 9am each Tuesday.  

Please note that you can order days 

beforehand if you wish. 

 

 

School Lunch Orders 

Please remember snacks are still required when your child has ordered lunch 

 

 

http://www.opawa.school.nz/uniform.html
http://www.subway.co.nzschools/


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Cornelia Didenco 

 

Born in Moldova, one of the ex-Soviet Union republics. Academical degree, Graduated of 

Moldavian State Conservatorium: Diploma in Speciality String Instruments – Violin, Soloist 

interpreter/ Symphonic Orchestra Artist/ Chamber Ensemble Artist/ Music Teacher. 

 

Violin player of the Christchurch Symphony Orchestra, solo and chamber group performer, 

leader of the Resonance Ensemble. 

 

More than 30 years teaching experience and 27 of playing in Symphony orchestra in both 

countries Moldova and New Zealand. 

 

During the time in Moldavian Symphony Orchestra performed in La Scala, Sala Verdi in 

Milano. Has also, performed on other, prestigious stages in Italy, Spain. Germany, 

Switzerland, Romania. 

 

Being in New Zealand, has toured with CSO to Japan. Performed with CSO on the same 

stage with such celebrities as Dianna Krall, Cliff Richard, George Benson, Serj Tankian, 

Andrea Bocelli. 

 

Currently teaching at CSM, SDMS, St.Martins, Te kura o Ōpāwaho/Opawa School, Hillview 

Christian school and privately both Violin and Viola, Theory of Music. 

 

Cornelia Didenco came to New Zealand, 19 years ago. Married. 3 children. 

Enjoying family activities, gardening, cooking, accompanied by two cats and two cockatiels. 

 

Speaks languages: Moldavian/Romanian, Russian, English. 

 

Fees      $40 - individual 30 min. or group of two students $20 each (beginners) 

              $26 - individual 20 min. 

 Group of three students $15 each for 30 min. (beginners) 

 

Contact number 021 1047711 

Email address didencocornelia@hotmail.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are on the hunt for a superstar to join our Cleaning team.  Minions and Me Cleaning 

ltd.  School hours, must have a car and driver’s license, and also pass a police 

check.  You will be given full training and support.  Min of two days a week.  Please 

look at our facebook or web page for more information on our 

team minionsandmecleaning.co.nz.  Looking forward to hearing from you soon, Bridgit 

0274275499 

http://minionsandmecleaning.co.nz/


 

 

 

 

Summer Sprint series 2023 
Tuesday 14 March 2023 
 
Map:   Hansen Park & schools 
Event Type:  Evening Sprint 
Planner:  Jack Vetcher & Greta Prince 
Controller:  Sara Prince 

Evening Sprint. Hansen Park & schools. 

Three sprint orienteering courses (distance 1.5km - 3km), with something to suit everyone, from beginners to 
experts. Includes easy course for those who are new to the sport and would like to give it a go. All welcome! 
Event suitable for the whole family. 

For entry details, payments, costs and event timings see the sprint series 
website: https://papo.org.nz/series/view/32/summer-sprint-series-2023 

Travel directions & Parking:  

Event will be based on Riverlaw Terrace, to the south of Hansen Park (across the Heathcote River). Near to 
364 Riverlaw Terrace. 
Park on Riverlaw Terrace or adjacent residential streets. 
Dogs under effective control are allowed. 

 

https://papo.org.nz/series/view/32/summer-sprint-series-2023
https://papo.org.nz/series/view/32/summer-sprint-series-2023


 

 


